Our Lady of Mount Carmel

Sunday, June 12, 2016 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time



Weekend Masses

Saturday: 5:00pm

Sunday: 7:30am / 9:00am / 11:00am

Daily Masses

Monday-Saturday: 8:30am (except Wed.)

Wednesday: 7:00pm

First Friday Mass: 2:00pm @Homestead Nursing Home

Civic Holidays: 9:00am Holy Days: 8:30am / 7:00pm

Eucharistic Adoration

Monday 9:00am-12:00pm

Sacrament of Reconciliation

Saturday 4:15pm-4:45pm

Sacraments of Baptism, Marriage, & Anointing of the Sick

Please contact the office to arrange.

Youth Group

Heather Falotico olmcyg@gmail.com

Golden Angels Senior Ministry

Margie Palazzo 973-948-6104

Knights of Columbus

Joe Falotico

Served by:

Father Abuchi F. Nwosu, Administrator fatherabuchi@aol.com

Father Angelus Croce, Weekend Assistant Father Peter Oddo, Weekend Assistant

Deacon Anthony Barile Deacon Edward Muller

Allison Murphy, Music Director & Secretary

olmcmusicministry@gmail.com

Kathy Modrow, Secretary

Dan Salvatore, Coordinator of Religious Ed.

Parish Office

203 Newton-Swartswood Road

Newton, NJ 07860 Hours: 9:00am-1:00pm Phone: 973-383-3566 Fax: 973-383-3831

mtcarmelswartswood@gmail.com www.olmcswartswood.org

Religious Education Office

Hours: 9:00am-1:00pm Phone: 973-579-2355 olmcccd@gmail.com

When the bread and wine become the Body and Blood of Christ, why do they still look and taste like bread and wine?

According to Committee on Doctrine of the USCCB: "In the celebration of the Eucharist, the glorified Christ becomes present under the appearances of bread and wine in a way that is unique, a way that is uniquely suited to the Eucharist. In the Church's traditional theological language, in the act of consecration during the Eucharist the "substance" of the bread and wine is changed by the power of the Holy Spirit into the "substance" of the Body and Blood of Jesus Christ. At the same time, the "accidents" or appearances of bread and wine remain."

The term "Substance" and "accident" here are philosophical terms that have been adapted by great medieval theologians such as St. Thomas Aquinas in their efforts to understand and explain the faith. Such terms are used to convey the fact that what appears to be bread and wine in every way (at the level of "accidents" or physical attributes - that is, what can be seen, touched, tasted, or measured) in fact is now the Body and Blood of Christ (at the level of "substance" or deepest reality). There have been several miracles of consecrated host and wine turning in the form of human flesh and blood respectively. However the change from bread and wine into the Body and Blood of Christ is called "transubstantiation." With faith we can conclude the Real Presence of Christ in the Eucharist because this transubstantiation has occurred (cf. Catechism, no. 1376). "This is a great mystery of our faith—we can only know it from Christ's teaching given us in the Scriptures and in the Tradition of the Church."

We are aware that "every other change that occurs in the world involves a change in accidents or characteristics. Sometimes the accidents change while the substance remains the same. For example, when a child reaches adulthood, the characteristics of the human person change in many ways, but the adult remains the same person—the same substance. At other times, the substance and the accidents both change. Christ's presence in the Eucharist is unique in that, even though the consecrated bread and wine truly are in substance the Body and Blood of Christ, they have none of the accidents or characteristics of a human body, but only those of bread and wine."

-Fr. Abuchi

Mass Intentions for the Week

Saturday, June 11

Acts 11:21B-26; 13:1-3 / Ps 98:1, 2-3AB, 3CD-4, 5-6 / Lk 2:41-51

8:30am For All Souls in Purgatory

5:00pm Michael Wenning

Sunday, June 12

2 Sm 12:7-10, 13 / Ps 32:1-2, 5, 7, 11 /

Gal 2:16, 19-21 / Lk 7:36-8:3

7:30am Joseph DePauli

9:00am Edmund J Zukowski

11:00am Herb Fraser

Monday, June 13

1 Kgs 21:1-16 / Ps 5:2-3AB, 4B-6A, 6B-7/ Mt 5:38-42

8:30am Marie & Peter Altamura

Tuesday, June 14

1 Kgs 21:17-29 / Ps 51:3-4, 5-6AB, 11 & 16 / Mt 5:43-48

8:30am Pat Bush

Wednesday, June 15

2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14 / Ps 31:20, 21, 24 / Mt 6:1-6, 16-18

7:00pm Bob Froetscher

Thursday, June 16

Sir 48:1-14 / Ps 97:1-2, 3-4, 5=6, 7 / Mt 6:7-15

8:30am For All Graduates

Friday, June 17

2Kgs11:1-4,9-18,20/Ps132:11,12,13-14,17-18 /Mt6:19-23

8:30am Debbie Modrow-Snook

Saturday, June 18

2 Chr 24:17-25 / Ps 89:4-5, 29-30, 31-32, 33-34 / Mt 6:24-34

8:30am For All Fathers

5:00pm For All Fathers

Sunday, June 19

Zec 12:10-11; 13:1 / Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9 /

Gal 3:26-29 / Lk 9:18-24

7:30am For All Fathers

9:00am For All Fathers

11:00am For All Fathers

Please Remember and Pray For:

Joan Bamrick, Ann Bott, Walter & Concetta Brock Jr., Robert J. Caffrey, Joseph Colon, Carmine Curulli, Luca Dewey, Ingrid Diaz, Doug Ernst, Linda Flynn, Sr. Thomasina Gebhard, Ava Kljajic, Bruce Konar, Kden LeoGrande, Charles Longo, Pete Mahler, Susanne Martone, James B. Nienstedt, Mary Ellen Nienstedt, Sister Peggy Noone, John Samsock, Stephen Osborn, Margie Palazzo, Laura Pasternak, Connie Pyne, Peter F. Reynolds, Colleen Romano, Sal Romano, Joan Royer, Carole Salvatore, Greg Schmiditty, Rose Marie Sciascia, Gloria Shope, Debbie Smith, Richie Sorce, Andrew Sorce, Carol Strand, Dale Swoboda, Roberta Treptau, David & Vince Ventresca, Arthur John Whelan, Laura Whelan, Pat Zaleski

We encourage those who are **new to the parish** to contact the office & register! Thank you!

A Good Steward

May 29, Sunday Collection: \$3,265.00 June 5, Sunday Collection: \$3,828.00

This weekend's second collection is for the Diocesan Assessment. Next weekend's **Father's Day second collection** is for Seminarian Education. Please be as generous as you are able. Thank you.

Collection Date Change: The weekend of June 25/26, our parish will take up The Catholic Relief Service Collection. This collection supports six Catholic agencies that touch more than 100 million lives around the world. The funds from this collection help provide food to the hungry, support to the displaced refugees, and Christ's love and respect to all people. Next week, please give generously to The Catholic Relief Services Collection and help Jesus in disguise.

Attention: Please have all bulletin announcements submitted at least 12 days in advance (or Tuesday a week and a half in advance) to guarantee that it will appear in the bulletin. Thank you!

Women and Men of the Armed Forces

We ask God the Father, through the intercession of St. Michael



the Archangel to protect all the men and women in our Armed Forces. May they be brought back safely to those whom they love: Larisa Furs, US Navy; Lt. Jason Gieniewski, U.S. Army; Pvt. Daniel Michael Mobilio, Army; Captain Richi M. Pazdzierski,

US Army; Captain Jane Petrick, Army; Lt. Daniel T. Pevarnik Jr., National Guard; Cpl. Garrett Michael Reynolds USMC; Captain Cheryl Ryan; US Army, Seaman Recruit Tylor Joseph Salonia; Michael Valeich, Staff Sergeant; Robert Williams, Airman

Visitation of the Sick & Homebound: If you would like a visit from a priest, please contact the office. Also, please let us know when someone is admitted to the hospital.

Attention Youth Group and all Church members: Please see the youth group bulletin board for all upcoming youth group events. The board is located in the entry way to the hall. For more information on the youth group and upcoming events, please email olmcyg@gmail.com.

Joseph A. Lacovara Memorial Scholarship Award applications are now available at the side door in front of the CCD office.

Please read it carefully and return the required documents by June 15th, 2016.

The Tricky Tray needs help!

It's time to start planning our annual tricky tray. The tricky tray is our LARGEST fundraiser of the year, which provides us with funds to help defray our annual maintenance costs and any unexpected expenses that might come up during the year. The last couple of years, our volunteer base has been dwindling and it is getting harder and harder to continue with this important fundraiser. Please take time to consider volunteering some of your time to this important parish event. Please contact Jenn Durso for more information. 862-268-3462

CARNIVAL OUR LADY OF THE LAKE PARISH,

294 SPARTA AVENUE, SPARTA WEDNESDAY, JUNE 22ND - SATURDAY, JUNE 25TH 6 PM to 10 PM

Rides, Games, Food & Fun for All!

Discount advance sale ride wristbands are available at www.Campys.com

Enjoy an evening of air-conditioned shopping at our Giant Indoor White Elephant Sale (Rummage) in McKenna Hall.

Note: If any person may have been abused by any priest, they should immediately contact their local County Prosecutor's Office and the Diocese's Victims Assistance Coordinator: Peggy Zanello @ 973-879-1489. You may also be in touch with either of the Diocesan Response Officers: Rev. Msgr. James T. Mahoney, Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia, 973-777-8818 ext. 205 or Sister Joan Daniel Healy, S.C.C., Chancellor/Delegate for Religious, 973-777-8818 ext. 248. The entire text of the Policy of the Diocese of Paterson in Response to Complaints of Sexual Abuse is available on the diocesan Web site: **www.patersondiocese.org**.

10 Signs of a Safe Program for Children & Youth:

- **1.** Screening of staff/volunteers.
- **2.** Adults trained in safe environment strategies and signs of abuse.
- 3. Code of conduct enforced.
- **4.** Open communication between parents & staff/ staff & children / children & parents.
- 5. Parents always welcome.
- **6.** Children educated in right relationships and what to do if a relationship isn't right.
- 7. All children treated with dignity and respect.
- **8.** Clear rules and expectations. Consistent reinforcement/consequences
- **9.** Adequate supervision of youth. team approach accountability no 1:1 isolation
- **10.** All abuse is reported.

Our Lord reminds us of the abundant blessings that come from a generous heart. "Give and gifts will be given to you; a good measure, packed together, shaken down, and overflowing, will be poured into your lap. For the measure with which you measure will in return be measured out to you." When you give your time, talent and financial resources to our parish, it strengthens our faith community is so many wonderful ways!

Did you know that there are also opportunities to make a legacy gift to Our Lady of Mount Carmel that will touch the lives of parishioners for generations to come? Please prayerfully consider remembering our parish in your will and estate plans. For more information, call our parish at 973-383-3566 or contact our diocesan development office at 973-777-8818, ext. 215 for further assistance and to discuss options that might work for you. Thank you so much for all you do for Our Lady of Mount Carmel -- now and in the future!

Support Eva's Village Golf Tournament on June 27

On Monday, June 27, Eva's Village will host its annual Golf Tournament at Canoe Brook Country Club in Summit, NJ. The event includes 18 holes of golf on a championship-level course, lunch, a reception and awards dinner, and a silent auction. There are spots available for individual golfers and foursomes, and support can also be provided through hole sponsorships or a 50/50 raffle. All proceeds support the anti-poverty programs of Eva's Village. For more information, visit www.evasvillage.org or contact Joe Mazza at (973) 523-6220 x235 or joey.mazza@evasvillage.org.

A Catholic Charities Thank You!

I attended the last Mass of the day in my own parish on the Feast of Corpus Christi, May 29. A smile came to my face as I walked through the vestibule to my pew and saw bag upon bag of pasta and sauces (my parish's assigned food) lined up two feet high along the vestibule walls. I smiled a second time and a bit longer as this phrase was read in the Gospel, "feed them yourselves". My smile lasted for the time it took me to again picture our church vestibule with all that food and to imagine similar pictures in the over 80 parishes across our Diocese doing the same thing. On the Feast of Corpus Christi each year, we not only hear Jesus say "feed them yourselves", we do it in this very concrete way. You help Catholic Charities feed almost 9,000 hungry persons (1/3 of them children) each month at our four pantries plus countless more people who are helped by the 40 plus pantries operated by parishes. Thank you so much!!

Joseph F. Duffy President of Catholic Charities

The next **Golden Angels Senior Group** meeting will be Thursday, June 16th. New members are always welcome! Please contact Margie Palazzo for more information.